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• The Knights of Columbus on Fort Myers Beach donated 10 new wheelchairs to the VA clinic in Cape Coral.

The presentation was made by the Knights of Columbus state grand master. The KoC’s Fourth degree, known

as “the Patriotic Degree,” supports our veterans and meets monthly at the Church of the Ascension on Fort

Myers Beach on the fourth Tuesday of the month.

The U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs’ Voluntary Service Program is the vehicle the Knights of Columbus

uses in Serving Those Who Served. The vice president for Fraternal Services has oversight of the VAVS

program.

The program is directed and managed by the assistant for Military and Veterans Affairs who also serves as the National VAVS Representative to the

VAVS National Advisory Committee. The Knights of Columbus’ VAVS program is executed through the Fourth Degree chain of command through the

U.S. Vice Supreme Masters and District Masters.

Certified representatives and deputy representatives attend hospital meetings and organize efforts for KoC volunteers.

The Knights of Columbus has VAVS representatives at almost every VA medical center and many clinics in the U.S. There is one certified representative

and, up to, three deputy representatives from the Knights of Columbus at these VAMCs. Representatives recruit and manage volunteers in developing

activities and programs.

• Help honor Iwo Jima survivors from 11 a.m.-12:30 p.m. Sunday as the Pfc. Paul E. Ison Det. of the Marine Corps League celebrates the 69th

anniversary of the iconic flag raising on Mount Suribachi, Iwo Jima, in 1945.

They will meet in the pavilion at Cape Coral's Eco Park Preserve — Veterans Memorial Section. This is the site of the Iwo Jima Monument.

Color Guards welcome. Those attending are asked to wear uniforms to show your appreciation to Iwo Jima survivors and all veterans. For details, call

549-2822.

• The Cape Coral Sail & Power Squadron is kicking off the celebration of its 50th anniversary with free vessel inspections Saturday and Sunday.

The anniversary correlates with the United States Sail & Power Squadron's 100th anniversary.

Saturday, vessel inspections are from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. at Cape Harbor Marina and on Sunday, they will be at Tarpon Point Marina.

Vessel inspections are U.S. Coast Guard certified, and boaters will be given a sticker indicating their vessel is in compliance with all boating regulations.

Stickers are valid through Dec. 31.

All boaters in the Cape Coral–Fort Myers area are invited to participate in the vessel inspections and help the Cape Coral Sail & Power Squadron

celebrate its 50th anniversary.

Also. at 10 a.m. Saturday the squadron will have a free hour seminar on basic boating safety. The Sea Scouts will have a pancake breakfast, so come

early and take advantage of both.
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